MUSE Meeting

Notes

6/23/14

The following are notes from our meeting of Monday evening, June 23, 2014 at the Abalone Room of the Little River Inn. Our goals were to “brainstorm” fundraising ideas and related themes, as well as to develop a framework calendar for the upcoming 2014-15 school year.

Please take a look at these notes and let me know if I have made any obvious errors. 

We welcomed Sara Spring and Jennifer Tyler to our meeting to help talk over these fundraising ideas. 

Calendar Generalities—


We talked about having up to 3 Dine Outs this year to raise funds. One may be a Labor Day weekend hot dog/sausage BBQ at the MacHouse. Shanti and Jennifer will check if any of these weekend dates are available. If we do have this as a potential fundraiser, we would have an August meeting to plan for it.


We also talked about doing another Dine Out at the MacCallum House in November(this date needs to be checked on).


We also talked about doing another Dine Out at Trillium, perhaps in the Spring. Sara Spring will look into this. 

Calendar Specifics/Revenue sources for this upcoming year—

· Reg letter, appeal for funds & donations, August

$8,000



Pam Duncan to rewrite the letter for parents and for the community. The parent letter will go out in August, the community letter will go out perhaps a few months later. Doug & Anna will stuff these community envelopes and mail them out.

· Labor Day Hot Dog/Sausage BBQ—Labor Day Weekend--$1000

Shanti and Jennifer will check on MacCallum House availability. If it is available this weekend, they will help organize the event.

· Gallery Bookstore % of day’s sales—Sept. 27


$200

Susan to liase with Gallery Books re: this item?

· Mac House Dine Out—November 2014



$1000

Pamela Graham to organize this Dine Out and get a date.

· Crab Feed w/ MHS Improv Club, January 30


$5000

· Trillium Dine Out, February or March, 2015


$1000?

· Mendo Stories w/ Alex DeGrassi & Paul McCannless

$2000

April ?, 2014

· Honoree Dinner, May 8





$10,000

· Harvest Market “Its in the Bag”



$2000

Anticipated income






$30,200

Discussion Ideas put forward—

Grants--The possibility of attaining grants or trying to write grants was ventured. Anna pointed out that it helps to have specific projects in mind when you are grant writing, as opposed to “general administrative funding”. We will look further into trying to get grants.

Music in the schools—We reaffirmed that we are hoping to help MUSD get a regular music teacher into both MHS and the K-8 school. $20,000 of our money is “earmarked” for this very purpose.

Reserve funds—we talked about how much money we would like to keep in reserve so we can “start a new fundraising project”. We need this “working capital” to start new projects. We discussed how much we definitely need for reserve funds. 

MUSE next year to give $1000 grants on a quarterly basis. We have it as a goal to raise $30,000 to give out on four occasions over the course of a year. It was pointed out that other special funding entities in our schools are the SITE council and the PTO. We would like to fund programs that are available to all students.

Performance Art Assemblies(including “big ones”). We would now like to have a goal of potentially funding Performance Art Assemblies in the schools. It was mentioned that perhaps we could talk to Pattie DeMatteo re: having some of Mendocino Stories performances in the schools. It was ventured that perhaps we could fund a performing arts assembly each quarter. 

Alumni Friends on Facebook—we talked about staying in touch with former students who might want to contribute to MUSE. 

Teacher Gifts to MUSE—Pam Duncan talked about giving the option to those who wanted to present gifts to teachers, that they could make their gifts go to MUSE. 

High School Scholarships from MUSE—We talked about this possibility, but then tabled the idea for now.

Getting Underwriters for Events—Shanti brought up Sue McKinney’s idea of trying to get underwriters for events we do.

Honoree Dinner—we discussed potential “honorees” for our dinner in May. The following names were mentioned—Kathy Hughes, Susan & Mel McKinney, as well as the Little River Inn(family). Further discussion will follow.

Personnel shifts on MUSE Board—


Melissa Pyorre is resigning as Board President as she has gotten a 3rd grade teaching job in Fort Bragg. Congratulations and Kudos to Melissa! We will miss you.


It was discussed that Shanti Bischop may be a nominee to follow Melissa. This must be decided at a full Board meeting.


Anna Kvinsland is moving toward leaving her Treasurer post. She is thinking of transitioning away over the course of the year. Sara Spring is interested in following in her footsteps. Anna will help groom her for the role. This must be decided at a full Board meeting.


As mentioned earlier—Sara Spring and Jennifer Tyler were in attendance. They are interested in becoming MUSE board members. 

